March 15th, 1926. Dr. F. C. Harrison, Principal, Macdonald College. Ste. Anne de Bellevus, Que. My dear Dr. Harrison:-I have had a request from Messrs. Avison and Amaron, representatives of the Students' Christian Association, for the use of Macdonald College from December 26th, 1926, to January 3rd, 1927, both dates inclusive. The national body of the above mertioned association have decided to hold a conference in Montreal. during the Christmas holidays this year. They expect to have an attendance of 125 men and 75 women. In addition there is likely to be required accommodation for another 25 men - speakers, etc. I have no objection to Macdonald College being made available. In fact I would like to help them if it were possible. I know it would be hard on the staff, but possibly we can arrange for extra help and charge the Conference enough to give the staff extra remuneration. Will you please consider the matter and let me know if the accommodation can be given and at what cost. Yours faithfully.